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Statement Before The  

SENATE COMMITTEE ON JUDICIARY 
Thursday, February 20, 2020 

9:15 AM 
State Capitol, Conference Room 016 

 
in consideration of 

SB 2149 
RELATING TO ELECTIONEERING COMMUNICATIONS. 

 

Chair RHOADS, Vice Chair KEOHOKALOLE, and Members of the Senate Judiciary Committee 
 
Common Cause Hawaii supports SB 2149 with comments, which (1) amends the definition of "disclosure 
date" to mean the date on which the electioneering communication is publicly distributed and (2) expands 
the definition of "electioneering communication" to apply to advertisements sent by any mail rate and 
communications regarding expenditures of the organization. 
 
Common Cause Hawaii is a nonprofit, nonpartisan, grassroots organization dedicated to reforming 
government and strengthening democracy through improving our campaign finance system with laws that 
amplify the voices of everyday Americans by requiring strong disclosures and making sure everyone plays 
by the same commonsense rules. 
 
SB 2149 provides that candidates and noncandidate committees will be required to file electioneering 
communication disclosures once the $2,000 aggregate threshold is reached within a calendar year and 
every subsequent time the $2,000 aggregate threshold is reached in the same calendar year.  
 
Section 11-341, Hawaii Revised Statutes, currently provides that candidates and noncandidate committees 
will be required to file electioneering communication disclosures if the $2,000 aggregate threshold is 
reached and then for any electioneering communication thereafter.   
 
While Common Cause Hawaii understands that filing a disclosure for a possible $1 Facebook ad may be 
unduly burdensome for the Hawaii Campaign Spending Commission to process, the subsequent aggregate 
filing amount for electioneering communication disclosures, as proposed under SB 2149, should likely be 
lower than the $2,000 aggregate amount proposed. There are some smaller races, such as county council 
races or neighbor island races, or uncontested races, that may not reach the $2,000 subsequent aggregate 
amount proposed but would still benefit from disclosure for the transparency of our elections.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of SB 2149 with comments.  If you have further 
questions of me, please contact me at sma@commoncause.org. 
 
Very respectfully yours, 
Sandy Ma 
Executive Director, Common Cause Hawaii 
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Comments:  

This  bill makes sensible chaanges to definitions of electioneering communications 
dates and deadlines. We fully support SB2149. 

Beppie Shapiro for the Hawaii League of Women Voters 
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